
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT

Date: October 16, 2023
 To: Board of Education
From:  Jeff Stauder

BUILDINGS/GROUNDS

Facilities Committee
The Facilities Committee did not meet.  The next meeting is TBD.

Building Update
Everything is progressing nicely. The roof is almost 100% complete. The interior walls are up 
and drywall is being hung. Most of the windows are in and the front of the building should be 
finished up in a few weeks. The parking lot is almost complete. Poettker estimates that they are 
about two weeks ahead of schedule. Furniture meetings will begin the week of October 23.

Owner Meeting

Washington Furnace Fan
The fan for the furnace is broke. This has to be fixed before the building can have heat. I have 
been working with Xcell Mechanical to get this fixed. 

Crisis Management meeting
The Crisis Management meeting was held on 9-21-23 in the Board Room and I have attached 
the minutes from that meeting.

Maintenance Grant
I have started the 2024 Maintenance Grant Application. This will be matching grant up to 
$50,000. I am working with BLDD to upgrade the door hardware in the High School and possibly 
replacing the remaining interior doors that were not replaced last year at the Jr. High. I will 
asking for approval of this Grant at the November meeting.

There is not much to report on this month as September was pretty routine. Just basic 
maintenance and a few small projects.

Transportation

Safety Hazard Resolution



Every year the Board needs to approve a resolution stating that the District has safety hazards. 
These being railroad crossings and highways. I would ask the Board to approve this Resolution.

The Transportation Department is still struggling to fill positions. We still need a couple new 
Drivers. I have hired a new bus aide and she will begin on Tuesday. We still could use a couple 
more Aides.


